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First Deputy Minister Wilfredo González Vidal, from the Ministry of Communications, began a two-day 
governmental visit (October 18 and 19) to Granma.

As part of the governmental visit to Granma, the First Deputy Minister of Communications toured the 
facilities of Etecsa, Correos de Cuba and the Youth Club in the municipality of Jiguaní, appreciating 
enthusiasm and very good attention to the population.

During his visit to the municipality of Guisa, he visited Etecsa, Correos de Cuba and the Joven Club, groups 
that stand out for the excellent spirit of their workers and very good service to the population.

Wilfredo González Vidal, emphasized that in the entities of the Communications system there is a QR code 
and digital payment is encouraged, with the possibility of expanding the use of the QR code and the extra 
cashier services in the economic actors of the municipality.

The First Deputy Minister, concerning the Joven Club, noted: "Conditions are created to expand their 
services, including the certification of civil status records for natural persons, which would expand the 
possibilities for the population in this service."
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